
Readout of the Secretary-General’s meeting with H.E. Ms. Verónica Nataniel 

Macamo Dlhovo, Minister for Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Mozambique 

  

The Secretary-General met with H.E. Ms. Verónica Nataniel Macamo Dlhovo, 

Minister for Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Mozambique.  The Secretary-General 

commended the Government and RENAMO for progress in the implementation of the 

peace process.   

  

The Secretary-General and the Minister for Foreign Affairs discussed developments in 

Cabo Delgado Province. They also discussed strengthened cooperation between 

Mozambique and the United Nations. 

  

New York, 28 September 2021   

 


